
 
2024/2025 – Newsletter 7 

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
We are fast approaching the end of term and preparations are continuing for both the upcoming school show on 
Thursday 19th December and for students’ return in January. We have sustained excellent levels of attendance 
throughout this term – thank you to families for your support with this and well done to all students.  
 
Please be reminded that  there will be no extra-curricular activities after school on Tuesday 17th December or 
Thursday 19th December. 
 
Extra-Curricular Sign Up  

Please find link below to our full extra-curricular offer which will be updated every two terms.  

Clubs will run from 15:30 – 16:30 on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Students participating in outdoor activities will 
be released at 16.15 throughout Terms 3 and 4. It is parent/carer responsibility to arrange collection from 
activity and students will not be supervised once dismissed. For activities at Ashford School, students will be 
released from school at 15:20pm to walk to Ashford School.  

Please could you select your preferences for Terms 3 and 4 using the below link by Monday 9th December. 
This is done by dragging and dropping the available options in the correct order. If you select ‘Tuesday Only’, 
we will only consider the options selected on the Tuesday. If we do not receive your preferences from 
parents/carers, we will ask your child and inform you of their choice. We will confirm which club your child has 
been allocated on Friday 13th December. 

Extra-Curricular Sign Up 

If your child has an off-site activity (including at Ashford Oaks), they will be asked to change during lunchtime 
and should come to school in full uniform. They will be released from Ashford Oaks Primary School main car 
park entrance at 16:15 (Term 3 due to low light) and 16:30 throughout Term 4. We expect all students to sign up 
to at least one club per week. Should you have any queries regarding our extra-curricular offer, please contact 
Miss Wood at Rebecca.wood@chilmingtongreenschool.org.uk.  

Clubs will start on Tuesday 14th January. There will be no clubs during the first week back in January. 

Flu Vaccination Reminder  
The Immunisation Team will be in school on Thursday 12th December. Please be advised that if you do not wish 
for your child to have the flu vaccination, you will need to complete the form and select the ‘decline’ option. If 
the vaccination has not been declined, the Immunisation Team will still call for your child on the day. Please 
refer to ‘Newsletter 3 - Parent/Carer Invitation and Consent Letter’ for the relevant link. 
 
Cake Sale – Red House fundraiser for Demelza – Reminder 
Our Year 7 Red House have planned a Cake Sale for Wednesday 18th December with all proceeds going to 
Demelza to support children in need and their families. We would like to invite all our students and families to 
support this event by donating or baking any cakes and bringing them into student reception on the morning of 
the sale. We would like to remind all parents and carers we are a nut free school. Thank you in advance for your 
support with this charitable event. 
 
School Photographs 

https://chilmingtongreenschool.org.uk/information/after-school-extra-curricular-programme/
https://forms.office.com/e/UtLrcmgfTP
mailto:Rebecca.wood@chilmingtongreenschool.org.uk
https://chilmingtongreenschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/Parent-Flu-Invitation-Letter-Secondary-2024-25-Chilmington-Green-School.pdf


The School photographer will be at school on Friday 13th December 2024 for Year 8 photos. If you would like 
your child's photo to be taken, please email Miss Ingman at harriet.ingman@chilmingtongreenschool.org.uk to 
confirm. 
 
 
 
 
Key Dates 
 

Date Event 
Thursday 12th December School Immunisation Team in school. Please refer to Newsletter 3 for 

details.  
Christmas Jumper Day (£1.00 charity) 

Monday 16th December Year 7 Pantomime Trip – Leas Cliff Hall 
Thursday 19th December Christmas Performance 
Friday 20th December End of Term. Students finish at 12.15pm. 
Tuesday 7th January Start of Term 3 

 
Kind regards 
 
Jon Rutland 
Principal 
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